
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY
REGION 2

290 BROADWAY
NEW YORK, NY 10007-1866

MAY 28 1998

Pamela Beach, City Clerk
CityofPeekskill
City Hall
Peekskill, New York 10566

Dear Ms. Beach:

This is in response to your letter of April 23,1998 to EPA Administrator Carol Browner
regarding the Hudson River PCBs Site. Your letter forwards a copy of a recent Resolution by the
City of Peekskill in which the City expresses its support for the Hudson River PCBs Site
Reassessment being conducted by EPA.

EPA appreciates the support from members of the Hudson River community with respect
to the Reassessment study that we are currently conducting. As you know, the Reassessment,

/*"•"*•- when completed, will include a detailed characterization of the PCB contamination in the Upper
Hudson River, calculation of the human health and ecological risks associated with the
contamination, and the evaluation of remedial alternatives to address the contamination. EPA is
committed to completing the Reassessment in an expeditious manner.

Your support is particularly appreciated because "community acceptance" is an
important factor to be considered when the Agency ultimately makes a remedial decision for the
Upper Hudson River sediments. EPA will keep the public informed of its findings regarding the
Reassessment. For further information with respect to this site, please contact Ann Rychlenski at
(212) 637-3672.

I .,
/4eanne JVI. Fox

JS Regional Administrator
r
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